
Elderly and Disabled Taxation Committee Meeting 
Tuesday, May 26, 2015 at 5 p.m., Room 105, Town Hall 

 
DRAFT 

 
Attendees:  James Lane, Vice Chairman 
   Laura Matz, Chairman 
   Mary Bousquet, Treasurer/Collector 
 
Absent:  John Hunt 
   John Cronin, Assessor 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:04 p.m. by Ms. Matz. 
 
The minutes of March 24, 2015, were reviewed, however, not approved because Mr. Lane was 
absent the meeting of March 24, 2015. 
 
The application for Applicant #2 was reviewed and Ms. Bousquet informed the Committee that 
the applicant had received a hardship, elderly and CPA exemptions from the Board of 
Assessors, however, she had a remaining balance of $2,742.57 for FY15 plus a tax lien for FY14. 
Motion:  Mr. Lane made to motion to grant $1,800 to applicant #2, seconded by Ms. Matz.  
Vote: Unanimous 
 
We discussed possible places to fundraise such as the Lions Club, Knights of Columbus, a booth 
at Celebrate Holliston and a tax stuffer. It was agreed that Laura and Jim would work on the 
various clubs for fund raising and Mary would work on a tax stuffer. 
 
Ms. Matz made a motion to adjourn at 5:25 p.m., seconded by Mr. Lane.  Vote:  Unanimous 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Mary A. Bousquet 
 
Approved:  May 3, 2016 


